MEMORANDUM

DATE: February 23, 1989 /g
RE: Father Peter J. Dunne (1954)

Assistant Pastor, Nat1v1ty of Our Lc urch, Warminster

Doctor Thomas J. Tyrrell called me at the Chancery about Father Peter
J. Dunne's progress. I was informed that there was a meeting on
February 21, 1989 between Doctor Rawlings, Doctor Tyrrell, and Father
Dunne, held at Villa. Saint John Vianney Hospital, Downingtown. The

purpose of the meeting was to review the report from Southdown,
Canada.

At the end of the review Doctor Tyrrell indicated to Father Dunne that
he was in serious need of individual therapy, and perhaps group therapy,
along with dedication to S.L.A.A., that is, Sex and Love Addicts Anony-
mous. Doctor Tyrrell indicated that Father Dunne was not very positive
about these recommendations. Doctor Tyrrell stated quite bluntly that
he feels that we are sitting on a powder keg. He feels that Father
Dunne is not only a homosexual, but is a pedonheliac He strongly
intuits that Father Dunne has been involved in a myriad number of
sexual misconduct cases, both minor and major.
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A February 23, 1989 memo from Assistant Chancellor John Graf recording a phone call
from Fr. Dunne’s therapist. The doctor gives his opinion that the priest is a “pedophiliac”
who “has been involved in myriad sexual misconduct cases.” GJ-1472
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